GAPP Meeting Minutes

September 8, 2011

Attendees:

Robin Newman

Jenny Faivre


Mike Strub

Lori Buntrock

Diane & Mark Wanta
Brenda Stashek

Esther Becker

Misty Sorenson
Carol & Tom Davis
John & Marlene Fawley

Shannon TerMaat
Becky Gudelis
Sarah Parmeter
Mary Jane Osterhaus

Brenda Krings

Joan Freidel
Becky & John Preuss
Principal Gibbons
Jane Newman

Rebekah Becker

Jenny Wanta

Jordyn Stashek
Hannah Strub

Fayde Sorenson

Leah Freidel
Ashley Buntrock
Andy Eichinger


Megan Buntrock
Absent:
Hohl Family



Fuller Family

(Baumgart/Tiernan Family)

Kollock Family



Milkey Family

(Pierce Family)
Stoffel Family



Schug Family

Brian Davis

What is GAPP?

Frau Timmermann gave a very brief overview of the German American Partnership Program. She also shared the pink program description sheet with attendees who might not have received it at the May meeting. This information, as well as information regarding the partner school, city and trip pictures are available at the GAPP website http://ahsgapp.weebly.com There is a link to the site at Assumption’s web page under International Programs.

When is GAPP?

Assumption hosts German students in EVEN numbered years around Easter. Tentative dates for this year’s trip are Thursday, April 5th 2012 to Friday, April 27th 2012. The group will spend 3 nights in Chicago prior to their tentative April 5th arrival in Wis. Rapids. Exact dates for 2012 are set based on flight costs and availability and will be booked once partners have been selected.
The return visit of the Americans to Germany is tentatively set for no earlier than Sunday,June 16th  2013 to Friday, July 12th 2013. Departure cannot occur prior to Sunday, June 16th based on spring sports’ tournament schedules (source WIAA web site) and the exam schedule at our partner school. Exact dates for this trip cannot be determined until late summer/early fall 2012.

What’s involved with hosting?
German Student Applications:
Pictures:

Frau Timmermann advised families NOT to judge the German boy/girl who has applied to participate in GAPP based on their picture. Oftentimes, the copies do not come out very well. She also shared that other GAPP coordinators remove the pictures so that looks don’t play a role in the hosting selection process. 

Relgion:

Families were also advised that in general Europeans do not attend church like families at Assumption. Applicants may check regular attendance and church affiliation, but in reality might not have attended church since baptism. Additionally, for many families “regular” church attendance means Christmas and Easter. Families were advised to NOT deny an applicant based on the answers in this section alone. 
Pets:

The animal/pet question is another one which is confusing to non-native (and even native) English speakers. Oftentimes, the German students will mark liking pets, but then to the follow-up question “To which animals do you object?”  the answer of cats/dogs is often given., indicating a misunderstanding of this follow-up question. 
Room: Shared or Not

Also, many students may have marked that they would like their own room. However, this is not a hosting requirement.  Families should look at the students’ interests and also take allergies in account for both parts of the exchange so that no one is in a home where perhaps an allergy to pets would make the stay uncomfortable.

American Student Applications:
The decision as to whether or not to host and thus meet one of the criteria for traveling to Germany in 2013 needs to be made by Monday, September 19th. This is done by completing the distributed applications for the American students. These applications are then sent to Ms. Hoffmann and Ms. Klaner, the German coordinators at the Hans-Leinberger Gymnasium in Landshut. Our applications give the German families equivalent information about our hosting families and partners.  Frau Timmermann advised that no communication should be sought out until after she has informed her German colleagues of our selections and she informs you of their e-mail addresses. American partners will be given an assignment to write their first e-mail to their partners in German, using what they have learned in German 1 and 2 to talk about themselves and families.
Hosting families are expected to be actively involved in the exchange by providing a bed, meals  (hot or cold lunch while at school), transportation (partners are allowed to ride the bus),  attending all meetings, contributing ideas for and helping organize activities for the exchange, supporting fundraisers and being interested in the program. Parents were referred to section 7 on pages 3 and 4 which detail these expectations as well as those for traveling in 2013. 

Tentative Calendar of Events
Frau Timmermann distributed a copy of the April 2012 school calendar with both the tentative arrival dates in Chicago and Wis. Rapids as well as the scheduled excursions. The GAPP program requires a minimum of 10 school days. Ideally, coordinators schedule around 12-15 school days in order to assure compliance and allow for last-minute additions to the itinerary.
Welcome Dinner:

Tentatively set for Thursday, April 5th. Typically, this has been a potluck dinner held in the cafeteria. Exact date to be determined once flights have been booked.

Joint Trips:

The Germans and Americans participate together and share the cost of two all-day excursions. One is scheduled for Madison with a tour of the Capitol, university and governor’s mansion along with time for lunch on State St. This is set for Monday, April 9th. This is a no-school day. Frau Timmermann has conferences that afternoon and cannot accompany the group. She is still awaiting administrative approval of having parent (s) chaperone.  A school bus is used to transport the groups. Parents who accompany groups do not have to pay any of the transportation costs. Entrance fees may apply for certain venues.
The other shared trip is to Cashton/LaCrosse on Tuesday, April 24th. An Amish community, the Mississippi River and the shrine are tour stops. If road load limits allow, a coach bus is taken. The past two times a school bus has been used due to load limits. American students will miss a day of school. 

Germans Only:

Green Bay/Manitowoc is tentatively set for Friday, April 20th , another no-school day. Parents have traveled with the group in the past. Mr. Wanta and Mrs. Newman volunteered to accompany the Germans. Frau Timmermann does not know at this time if Americans will be allowed to accompany their partners. If allowed, the costs would need to be split for the transportation and entrance fees would need to be covered.
Wisconsin Dells: half day –school bus transportation

Mayor/Courthouse/Jail: half day – walk (back up car transportation needed for inclement weather)

Cheese factory/farm/maple syrup – half day – school bus transportation

Cranberry marsh – half day, Berry Bus

After School: Golden Eagle Log homes, transportation by parents/teachers

Farewell Dinner:

Families were asked to check their CCD and confirmation schedules in order to have the farewell dinner scheduled for Wednesday, April 25th. All in attendance shared that there were no conflicts.

Prom, April 21st : All GAPP students are invited to prom. Girls are told to bring their own shoes, some bring own dresses. More details will be discussed at the next GAPP meeting

Other: Past GAPP families have organized trips to Mall of America, some reserving a block of rooms and waterparks in the Dells.

Fundraisers

Frau Timmermann emphasized that students and families are responsible for earning money for the exchange and travel to Germany. Funds are used to pay for the joint trips as well as the trip to Germany in 2013. The last group raised over $4000. True cost of the trip was $2300, but participants paid only $1800 for the 4 weeks.
Oktoberfest is on Friday, Oktober 7th. Sign –up list passed around. 
Potato salad making will be on Wednesday, Okt. 5th. Mr. Wanta will supply the potatoes. The previous anonymous donor is no longer available to donate the potatoes.

Advent Calendars: Frau Timmermann will order 10 boxes again. This is a good money making fundraiser.

Other: PAC Events – Mrs. Davis volunteered to check into concessions again.

Port Edwards garage sale – suggested after meeting adjourned. Food service needs to be approved, since inspectors did check this past year.

Next Meeting: January 2012 or sooner based on need
Meeting Adjourned 7:15 p.m.

